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          MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON
                             WEDNESDAY, 23RD OCTOBER 2019
1. Welcome – Especially to non-committee members
2. Apologies – received from Lindsey & Robert Batcheller, Moira & Goff Bowles, Susie Pepper and John Gunn.
3. Minutes – Minutes of the last AGM were approved by Peter Williams and seconded by Tricia Gray.  No actions required.
4. Chairman’s Report - attached.  
5. Treasurer’s Report:

· Accounts audited by Accountant Jim Cook. Copies of summary attached.

· I am pleased to report that financially 2018-19 was a very successful year for The Village Players.
· Our overall cash position at year-end was £ 7,481.28 in the bank. A very healthy position especially given that we had already spent £1,165 on future performances. 

· This total cash position was £2,521.05 more than our cash position at year-end 2017/18 (£4,960) and that reflects a continuing trend established last year of improving cash holdings. We saw income increase by just over 10% but our expenditure only increased by just over 1%.

· In total for the year we generated a surplus from our two performances (The Happiest Days of Your Life and Relative Values) of £4,125.
· Our overhead costs in the year were a net £863. Overall the Village Players showed a surplus on activities during the year of £2,521.05 compared to £703.14 in the previous year.

· The positive cash position will provide a strong foundation for this year.

· Bank Accounts

The year-end position was:

· Current Account:  
£ 1,308.98

· First Reserve:   
         £ 5,518.32      


· Second Reserve:   
£    653.98

· Subscriptions down by third – membership spikes if there is a large production because cast have to be members.  Some become members just for a particular show and then don’t renew their membership.  Jane Uren said we do send out reminders to members to renew their membership.  Anita said some members have moved away and there are quite a few who have set up standing orders to renew their membership.
Jonathan Gray suggested marketing standing orders as way forward.

Sue Wilson suggested increasing membership fee.

There is to be a review of entire membership system.

· Insurance:  Age ceiling is 80 for insurance cover – we are unable to increase this as it is industry led.  Everyone working at the hall is reminded before each production that they should always do so in groups – never on their own.  The onus is, therefore, on the individual to decide whether or not to take the risk of working alone.  Insurance policy to be put on VPs’ website.

· Clyde thanked Peter for all his input.
6. Outcome of proposal to change of status to Charitable Incorporated Organisation (CIO) - Report from Treasurer

At the AGM in October last year, the members voted to support a proposal that The Village Players should apply to the Charity Commission to register our organisation as a Charity. 

As you will have probably already understood, that application was successful and on July 23rd, 2019 The Village Players became a Charitable Incorporated Organisation.

Whilst I took on the role of leading the effort to complete the application and the other required documents, I would like to make it clear that this was a team effort on behalf of the whole Committee and I would thank everyone for their help and support in making this happen. Specifically, I would like to recognise the vision that Clyde had about securing the future of The Village Players, as the original proposal was his idea. 

I thought I would take this opportunity to briefly remind everyone of the benefits of being a CIO and highlight some important characteristics about how we operate in this new model. 

We believe the key benefits are:

· We have reduced/removed the risk that members of the Committee (now the Trustees), either individually or collectively, would be liable for loss, damage or injury. The CIO has limited liability based upon the funds of the organisation. 

· We will be exempt from Income Tax, Corporation Tax and Council Tax and we will be able to claim back VAT.

· We will be able to claim Gift Aid on our membership fees and any other donations.
· As a charity we will be able to accept grants and will be more attractive as an organisation to be receive donations.

· It gives us more options about how we can buy goods or services. The CIO is an incorporated organisation that has a legal identity separate from its members. Hence we will be able to enter into contracts. 

Many things will be unchanged:

· We will continue to maintain accounts, elect committee etc. and be open to public scrutiny.

· We will continue to provide a focal point in the local community, as well as for our members, for the understanding and appreciation of the dramatic arts. As a Charity we should get greater recognition for our contribution. 
There are some new things about how we will operate:

· We will have Trustees (as well as Committee members) although all committee members are not necessarily Trustees.

· Our Trustees are Clyde Young, Anita Gunn, Lizzie Hutcheson, Jane Uren, Maria Hadlow, Pam Edmonds, Ann Walker and myself.

· We are grateful to Heather Young and Clive Uren who agreed to forego the position of Trustee, as the Commission does not accept a married couple as Trustees on the basis of a conflict of interest.
· We will have to submit a report to Charity Commission annually, but it is not complex.

There are two final steps that we must complete:

(i) The adoption of our new Constitution.

The new Constitution, which runs to 14 pages and is based on the model constitution approved by The Charity Commission, replaces our existing Constitution which consisted of only 2 pages! This will be uploaded onto our website for everyone to see. If anyone disagrees with any of the content, then do let us know. Otherwise, I assume that members approve the adoption of this new Constitution. 

(ii) The set-up of the new bank accounts for the CIO. 

The new accounts are in place at NatWest along with bank cards, cheque books and paying-in books. We are awaiting online access, at which point we will transfer the funds to the new accounts and close the old ones. Hopefully this will be complete within the next couple of weeks.

However, to all intents and purposes, the CIO began operation financially on September 1st, 2019 for this new year (2019/20) with the funds as I reported earlier.

No changes were proposed to the plan for The Village Players to complete the migration to a Charitable Incorporated Organisation.
7. Election of Officers and Committee Members
Clyde and Peter have completed their time as Chairman and Treasurer respectively. The rest of the Committee Members are required to stand down but all are willing to be re-elected.  Ann Walker has agreed to take over as Chair and Clyde as Treasurer.  Peter will continue to undertake publicity role.  There are no other nominations.  Proposed by Anita and seconded by Tricia Gray.  

8. AOB:

· Stage blocks: Although the stage blocks we use (owned by the Dunn Village Hall) are old and very heavy, they are solid and good when used in a production. Our difficulty is finding storing space for new blocks and matching the size of the blocks to the stage. The stage blocks offered by Dallington were not suitable and have been given to Punnetts Town Village Hall – it’s possible that we could hire them in the future if we wanted to. The blocks used by Bodle Street Green village hall are also not appropriate for us. We do own other collapsible stage blocks (purchased a few years ago) but, whilst easy to store, are not as solid and tend to bounce and take longer to put out.  We recognise that this is an issue and that a replacement is under review.
· Use of “contactless” payment for bar sales etc.  Peter has looked into cost of having card machine for the VPs.  Too expensive at present – cost of having machine and servicing – provider takes at least one and a half percent.  Concluded that technology will become more accessible thus lowering cost, but inappropriate at the moment.
· Alternative to cheque payments for tickets etc: Another payment method is by bank transfer.

· Keep payment methods under review.

· Ann – our new Chair – thanked Clyde for being such a wonderful Chairman over the past six years – his boots will be difficult to fill!  In addition, his acting ability is second to none.  She thanked Peter for being an excellent Treasurer and for all the invaluable work he does with publicity, programmes etc. 

9. Presentation of Angie Trew Awards:

· For the Person who has made the greatest input into the Society

This award is made by The Village Players Committee and goes to someone who has provided such committed, dedicated and excellent support with props over many years – the person we have to thank for previous productions and, we hope, will continue to do so for future ones, is Jane Leney.  Jane said how much she enjoys being involved with props and thanked the VPs for the award.
· For the Most Deserving Actor
This award is being presented to the person who stood out in the last two productions – as the butler in “Relative Values” and the redoubtable Headmaster, Pond, in “The Happiest Days of Your Lives” – Clyde Young.
Clyde said that being presented with this award means a huge amount to him and he is particularly grateful as there was an enormous amount of talented actors in those two productions.

The AGM closed 6.40 p.m.
Drinks and nibbles were then provided in order to celebrate the new CIO structure of the group.
The entire event closed at 7:30pm
See Chairman’s Report attached……..
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AGM- 23/10/2019 – Chairman’s report
	Item
	Heading
	Comments

	1
	Thank you
	To everyone for attending, particularly as we have had to change to a far earlier start time of 5:30pm! Also, thank you for supporting us so well through the year.

	2
	What’s happened during the year?
	1. Two very successful productions

(i) November 2018 - Relative Values by Noel Coward and directed by Helen Halliday. We are very fortunate in having the opportunity to work with a professional director and Helen always brings a new dimension to a play. She brings energy and enthusiasm and lots of laughs and brings to life any play she directs. This play was no exception!  It was also good to see Steph & Maria back on stage and in good form and also to welcome Tom Messmer & Nessie Burns who were new to the group and did a great job!
(ii) May 2019 - The Happiest Days of Your Life by John Dighton and directed by Heather Young. This great comedy was the 6th play that Heather has directed for the group and a highly successful one too! It was a complete sell-out production with record audience numbers and record profit for a Cafe Theatre. It was good to have Kate Rolff on stage and to welcome David Hayes who did a superb job as Billings in fending off the blue-stockinged Kate’s Miss Gossage (or Gossage!)! It was also good to welcome back Stephen Cottrell and I think the vision of Jonathan Gray as the schoolboy, Hopcroft Mi, will live with me forever!

2. CIO: Following the unanimous vote at the last AGM to apply for Charitable Status, work carried on throughout the year which eventually resulted in a successful outcome! More later.
3. Website:  This is continually used very well to give notice of our productions and, crucially, info about Auditions. Thanks to Clive Uren for devoting time to continuously updating it.
4. Facebook: Thanks to Maria- our Facebook page is used to promote our work.
5. Golf Day: This annual event started in July 2009 so, this year, we celebrated our 10th Anniversary Golf Day which was held on Friday 2nd August at Dewlands. All 18 players had a very enjoyable round of golf and lunch. Sadly, we didn’t have Anita playing this year but hope she’ll return next year. Winner: Clive Uren who has his name once again engraved on the prestigious cup!
6. Other matters: 
(i) Shed.

With Jonathan and Shirley moving to a new house, we needed to find a new home for our shed (which holds our costumes etc) and we are very grateful to Jonathan & Tricia Gray for allowing us to move it to their barn. We had a great working party headed by John Gunn with Ian Charlesworth, Jonathan Austin, Graham Stoner, Johnny Bates, Clive Uren and me although the bulk of the work was carried out by John and Ian. Many thanks to Jonathan & Shirley Austin for allowing us to have the shed in their barn previously and to Jonathan & Tricia Gray for giving it a new home.

(ii) Insurance

     We changed our insurers this year. Previously, we were insured with Lloyd & Whyte at a premium of £435. However, this was increased in 2018 to £529. After research, we found First Night (specializing in Professional & Am Dram Societies) and pleased that we have the same cover at £242. Quite a saving!!



	
	What’s going to happen?
	1. Next production: A Café Theatre production of the Mike Harding comedy, Comfort & Joy from 13th to 16th November which, I’m pleased to say, is being directed by our own Pam Edmonds who is doing a great job of getting us into shape!

2. In June 2020, we have invited Helen Halliday to direct another play for us and she has chosen “Way Upstream” by Alan Ayckbourn. Note: This will be theatre style seating and no café theatre. 
3. Our aim remains unchanged: to stage high quality live entertainment for the benefit of the local community, stimulate appreciation of drama, music and stagecraft and develop the talents of its members.  


	5
	Summary
	It is now time for me to step down as Chairman having been in the role since 2013. After 6 years, it is time for an injection of new thinking so that the Society can continue to move forward.

So, what has been achieved over the last 6 years? We have:

· Put on 7 Café Theatre productions; 2 Musicals; 1 open-air Theatre-on-the Green; 1 Pantomime; 1 Radio Play (at the little Arts Festival); 1 Victorian Christmas Evening; 

· Arranged 2 Acting Workshops; 2 Quiz nights; 

· Celebrated our 25th Anniversary in 2017

· Introduced Online Booking; 

· Bought new lamps; upgraded our lighting boards; bought head mics; replaced the black stage curtains; bought a large shed to house our costumes.

· Achieved charitable status;

· Kept our finances healthy and under control.

I have mentioned that, over the past few years, we have had the opportunity to work with Helen Halliday, a professional director, and we have all benefited from that experience. However, I do not want to us to overlook, in any way, the considerable talent that lies within our own group. Over the last 6 years, Maria Hadlow, Lizzie Hutcheson, Heather Young & Pam Edmonds have all taken their turns in directing and have risen to whatever challenges faced them and have put on absolutely superb shows. And I hope they will continue to do so. 

Throughout the 6 years I have been blessed with a great team of people both on your Committee and within the group and would like to specifically thank the following:

· Anita, who produces each production, books the hall, and attends every rehearsal and gives a huge amount of commitment to the group.

· Lizzie, who has been a great Secretary, keeping our meetings in order and is a superb actress and director.

· Peter, our Treasurer (preparing budgets, keepin track of what we’ve spent, preparing the annual accounts) and also does our marketing (i.e. designing and arranging our posters and programmes) and has been a key figure in steering our CIO through. 

· Jane, our Membership Secretary, who keeps the Membership up-to-date and is also an accomplished actress.

· Clive, our Stage Manager, who also maintains the website and deals with all the ticketing.

· Heather, who writes and designs our Newsletters and is also an accomplished actress and director.

· Maria looks after our Facebook page and is also a great actress and director.

· Pam & Ann who help with a variety of things as part of the Committee and are also very accomplished actors and directors.

Outside of the Committee, I would like to thank the following: 

· John Gunn, for building such superb sets for us and for appearing in many of our shows.

· To Graham Stoner and Johnny Bates for helping with set construction.

· Jonathan Austin for the sound and Andrew Nairne for lighting;

· Mary Dick-Cleland for providing such marvelous meals at our Café Theatre shows;

· Nannette Burton for raising so much money for us by expertly selling raffle tickets at our shows!

· Jim Cook for auditing our accounts every year so thoroughly.

Simply, a phenomenal commitment is made by all and, without them, we would not be able to run the society as efficiently as we do or be able to put on productions to the standard that we do. On your behalf, I would like to record our very grateful thanks to them all.

Clyde M Young


� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���





� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








[image: image3.wmf] 

_1194198228.doc
[image: image1.png]|
‘-—'— PLAYERS

eeeeeeeeeeeee







